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I O W A  D E P A R T M E N T  O F  E D U C A T I O N  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
It is the policy of the Iowa Department of Education not to discriminate on the basis of race, creed, color, sexual orientation, gender 
identity, national origin, sex, disability, religion, age, political party affiliation, or actual or potential parental, family or marital status in 
its programs, activities, or employment practices as required by the Iowa Code sections 216.9 and 256.10(2), Titles VI and VII of the 
Civil Rights Act of 1964 (42 U.S.C. § 2000d2000e), the Equal Pay Act of 1973 (29 U.S.C. § 206, et seq.), Title IX (Educational 
Amendments, 20 U.S.C.§§ 1681 – 1688), Section 504 (Rehabilitation Act of 1973, 29 U.S.C. § 794), and the Americans with 
Disabilities Act (42 U.S.C. § 12101, et seq.). If you have questions or complaints related to compliance with this policy by the Iowa 
Department of Education, please contact the legal counsel for the Iowa Department of Education, Grimes State Office Building, 400 
E. 14th Street, Des Moines, IA 50319-0146, telephone number: 515-281-5295, or the Director of the Office for Civil Rights, U.S. 
Department of Education, John C. Kluczynski Federal Building, 230 S. Dearborn Street, 37th Floor, Chicago, IL 60604-7204, 
telephone number: 312-730-1560, FAX number: 312-730-1576, TDD number: 800-877-8339, email: OCR.Chicago@ed.gov 
  



 

Page | 3  

 

I O W A  D E P A R T M E N T  O F  E D U C A T I O N  

Legislative Requirement 

Per Iowa Code section 284.11, the Iowa Department of Education (Department) is required to 
do the following: 

 
Review the use and effectiveness of the funds distributed to school districts for 
supplemental assistance in high-need schools under this section, and consider the 
findings and recommendations of the commission on educator leadership and 
compensation submitted pursuant to section 284.15, subsection 13, relating to the use 
and effectiveness of the funds distributed to school districts under this section. The 
department shall submit its findings and recommendations in a report to the general 
assembly by January 15 annually. 

Report on Use and Effectiveness of Funds 

Iowa Code section 284.11 creates a state supplemental assistance program for high-need 

schools. The Department is required to submit a report to the general assembly which reviews 

the effectiveness of funds distributed to high-need schools. This program, created by the 

Legislature during the 2013 session, has not been funded since its inception. Therefore, the 

Department is unable to provide a report for the use and effectiveness of these funds.   

 

 
 

 


